# MEADOW WOOD FARMS NEWSLETTER



www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

A MONTHLY PUBLICATION OF M.W.F.P.O.A., P.O. BOX 77-1896—OCALA, FL 34477

# Dancing Under The Stars Was Groovy, Man!





Best DUTS Ever!



DJ Was Great!

Twist Again

How Will They Top This?



Yeah, Yeah, Yeah, Yeah, Yeah!

odos Company

**FOOD WAS FAAAABULOUS** 

Sonny & Cher... So Cool!

### **Upcoming Events**

Next Board Meeting October 09, 2014 Thursday—7:00 PM

Next Assoc. Meeting November 20, 2014 Thursday— 7:00 PM

Agenda: TBA

Welcome Baskets will be available at future meetings for new residents.

#### Inside this issue:

President's Message Officers	2
Association Info	3
Roads & N2N Up- dates	4
Share the Roads & Survey Information	5
Clubs & Activities	6,7
Clubs & Activities  Advertisements & Classifieds	6,7 8,9
Advertisements &	

### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE: Flags, Trees,

#### Recognition, and "Look At That Place!"



We missed you. Yes we did. It's too bad you couldn't make it. We missed your smiling faces and your input. You missed getting together with your neighbors, meeting

some new residents, helping the Association make decisions, and some great treats. Whoever brought that chocolate cake, "Thank you very much!" In fact, I just remembered I brought a piece home, so I'll be right back...(musical interlude with the tune of your choice)... Boy, that was good.

OK, back to business. Of course I'm talking about our Association meeting on September 18th. We certainly understand that not everyone can attend our meetings. We are fortunate to have a solid core of members who do try to attend every meeting, and thankfully are not bashful about telling us how we did. So for those who were not able to make it, this time, I'll cover some highlights from the meeting for you. Remember, you can also read the minutes from both the Board and Association meetings on our website.

One of the items approved by the mem-

bership was the purchase and installation of a 20 foot telescoping flagpole for Friendship Park. It is to be installed in time for the Veterans Appreciation BBQ which is on November 7th. Tickets for the BBO will be available at the next Board meeting and by contacting me. They are free for the Veteran and \$5 for everyone else. This is a 100% made in America flagpole and has a 15 year warranty. For those of you concerned that some urchin will try to steal it, it can be removed and placed in the storage shed when we don't have an activity going on. For those of you have seen the flagpole in our yard, it is the same one we will get for the park. U.S. Veterans Network distributes the flagpole and a portion of the sale of every flagpole goes to the American Legion.

We have several large dead, dying or down trees in the park that will be difficult for anyone but a professional tree service to handle. They are leaning toward the power lines, playground equipment or fence and roadway. Also, the remains of the trees need to be dealt with and the stumps ground down. We can't have a several day burn-fest in the park, no water is available and who will babysit it? Leaving the rounds for people to haul away does not work since there are currently portions of trees cut

down a few years ago still there that on park clean-up days we are slowly burning. Another factor to consider is everyone's safety. If a tree were to come down wrong, someone were to have a heart attack or get hurt cutting one of these trees down it would have been well worth the cost to have them professionally removed. While we have a couple of estimates, after the Associations approval at the meeting, we will get some more and move forward with getting it done.

As you might remember if you read this column a couple of months ago, we started asking members at the Association meetings to recognize our residents who have done something good in Meadow Wood Farms. This past meeting was no different and it didn't take long for names to be put forth.

Jessica St. Hilaire was recognized for taking over the Newsletter for a few months while Jodie was out of town. Jessica did an outstanding job and started a series of articles profiling talents and hobbies your neighbors have or enjoy. Hopefully this will be an ongoing feature of the Newsletter. Maybe Jessica could be a roving reporter to ferret out fun facts from all of us. Our many thanks and a hats off to Jessica for keeping the presses running for us.

#### **Continued on Page 5**

### Officers of MWFPOA & Committees

President	Dave Kane	352-509-7754	Beautification	Chair: Vacant	
de	ck945@yahoo.com		Control	Chair: Vacant	
	Donna Levin	262-497-1618	Directory	Chair: Elizabeth Waller	304-8871
			Membership	Chair: Dick Woodrome	861-2364
wdblevin@gmail.com			Newsletter	Chair: Jodie Gebhard	390-3739
Secretary	Leslie Pope-Hall	861-3292	email: jgebhard@sbcglobal.net		
	blctie@aol.com		Parties	Chair: Connie Story &	369-0809
Treasurer Dick Woodrome	Dick Woodrome			Sandy Mollberg	861-9622
				Toni Kimball	861-4934
rdw218w@aol.com		Recycling	Chair: Rachael & Lillian Workman		
MINUTES ARE POSTED ON THE WEBSITE AFTER THE BOARD MEETINGS AND THE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com		Refreshments	Chair: BK Sawyer, Janice Eide	861-8883	
		Sunshine	Chair: Sandy Mollberg	861-9622	
		Welcome	Chair: Della Brock	873-2726	

## **Directory Information**

#### New 2013/14 Directories are printed

They will be available at the meetings or please contact Dick Woodrome at rdw218w@aol.com or call 861-2364 to find out how to get yours. New directories are free for members. Non members may purchase the directory for \$5.00. Members who would like to have an extra copy may purchase one for \$2.00.

### Update Info to Directory: If you

have any updates to your phone number, spelling of your name or corrections to your address, please send them to Dick Woodrome at rdw218w@aol.com



# Membership & Newsletter

The newsletter is ALSO available in **color** on the website. **www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com** 

The current **membership** year runs from June to the end of May the next year. Please renew your membership ASAP. Your membership supports the monthly Newsletter along with a multitude of events and improvements to our community. We need all of you to participate in keeping Meadow Wood Farms the wonderful place to live that we enjoy. Finally, don't forget that as a member you have a voice and a vote and are encouraged to participate in all aspects of the Association.

Need to check if you've paid? Contact Dick Woodrome at 861 -2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com. You can have the good feeling that comes from being an involved and contributing member of your community.

The NEWSLETTER will be delivered to everyone in MWF who requested it. Mailing tubes have been attached to your mailbox stand in order to make these deliveries legal in the eyes of the USPS. If you're not getting one and/or need a tube, contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com

\*\*NOTICE: Residents who summer outside of Meadow Wood Farms please advise Dick Woodrome to update your subscription from home delivery to the mailing list.\*\*

# Thank You Newsletter Delivery People

A volunteer group of your neighbors delivers your newsletter every month. This saves the association considerable mailing expense and ensures that you get your newsletter in a timely manner.



Thank you also to our generous members who contribute delicious goodies to our meetings making them more festive and social.

# **Sunshine Report**

If you are aware of someone who could benefit from receiving a card, whether due to illness or other reason, please notify: Sandy Mollberg at: lenelew@aol.com phone at 861-9622.

Condolences were sent to the Moore family on the passing of their son. Speedy recovery to George Norstrand.

# **Recycle Your Aluminum Cans**

To Benefit MWFPOA Treasury

Two of our neighborhood young ladies have volunteered to take over the collection.

#### Thank you Rachael and Lillian Workman!

The recycle point for your aluminum cans is at the front entrance to the Friendship Park on Lake View Drive East. Barrels are provided for that purpose. Cans that are rinsed, tab tops removed and crushed are our favorites. Tab tops may go to any charity you know or bring them to meetings to go to Shands Juvenile Kidney foundation.

#### **ALUMINUM CANS ONLY PLEASE!**



# Come to the Meeting and Win \$25.00

Since Bob Seymour won \$75 at the last meeting, the 'It Pays to Come to Meetings' jackpot is back to \$25.00. A drawing will be held at the next MWFPOA General Meeting for the \$25, adding \$25 each meeting until a name of a present resident is drawn. It REALLY pays to come to the meetings.

#### **ROADS & NEIGHBOR TO NEIGHBOR UPDATES**

Page 4

# MWF Roads Status Report - Jim Bain bain bain 352-237-9672

Work has started! I'll keep this brief and try to address a couple of questions that have been raised in the first couple of weeks of the project. We conducted the Partnering Session with representatives from MWF, the Contractor, the County, the Engineer, and the Site Superintendents in early September. As we had hoped, it went very well and established a dialogue between all of the stakeholders that should prove to be invaluable as the project progresses.

The process of reclaiming the roads utilizes a reclaiming machine that looks like a modified road grader. It chews up the very thin existing layer of asphalt and mixes it in with the underlying lime rock. More lime rock is added, the resulting surfaced is rolled and compacted and sealed with liquid asphalt. Several days later, the paving machine will apply the top layer of new asphalt. I have talked with both the county and the contractor and am quite comfortable with both the process and the expected result.

The paving crews are starting on the east half of the neighborhood on Neverbend and will complete this half before moving to the west half. Needless to say, this could change as conditions warrant.

The scheduled completion is March 30, 2015. This, too, could change depending primarily on how much rain we get over the winter.

There are a number of machines and people involved in each operation. It is critical that we all use caution when passing the crews as they are focused on their work and may not even be aware that we are there. Please, be patient and safe when encountering the crews.

If you have questions, please submit them to <a href="mwfroads@gmail.com">mwfroads@gmail.com</a>. I'll be happy to do my best to find the answers.





IT'S BAAACK—Neighbor to Neighbor Directory Reborn!

As some may recall, back in 2009 the MWFPOA sponsored the creation of an online directory of services for the exclusive use of our residents. Consisting entirely of providers who had been nominated for inclusion by MWF residents or property owners, this resource was intended to provide new and established neighbors with current contact information for reliable local contractors. With categories ranging from Appliance Repair through Well and Septic Services, we included dozens of options, many of which were willing to offer discounts to MWF residents.

The Directory was initially successful, but fell victim in 2012 to the other responsibilities of the Editor when she was elected President of the Association. Now that her term(s) are over and the Association is in the hands of the very capable new Board, she has returned to this project in the hopes of having an ENTIRELY REVISED, UPDATED, AND EXPANDED version of the Directory in place on our web site by January 2015.

To see the Directory in its current form, visit our homepage at meadowwoodfarmsocala.com and click on "Neighbor to Neighbor" in the black banner under the photograph. To submit a nomination, follow the instructions on the web site to download or print a copy of the nomination form, which can be sent to <a href="mailto:mwfnom@gmail.com">mwfnom@gmail.com</a>. If you have questions about the Directory, or if you would like to help with the updating process, please contact Elizabeth Waller via email at <a href="mailto:Elizabeth@slowturningfarm.com">Elizabeth@slowturningfarm.com</a> or by phone at 352-304-8871. We could really use your assistance in making brief phone calls to verify that all of our information is current and correct.

Watch for more news about the Directory, including a list of the categories covered, in upcoming newsletters and if you are pleased with a service provider you have used, please consider nominating them so that your friends and neighbors can benefit!

# Share The Road Safely- Dave Kane



Well, it's finally happening. They have started working on our roads. I've driven on some of the reclaimed sections and I can tell you it's better than many roads in Meadow Wood Farms. But there is danger lurking ahead. It's just around the next corner or curve. The best way to find it is to chug down the road well over the posted speed limit of 30 MPH. It might even find you as well. It's big, it's often yellow, and some times it looks like a huge rolling pin, some times a dinosaur. But I can tell you, it will eat your car and not even get indigestion. They might be lurking in the road or even in one of the swales just waiting for you to come by. If you were to blast around one of the corners and smack into one of these beasts, you will lose.

What I'm asking is for you to slow down. We will have workers and machinery around MWF for several months. Give them all a brake, not a break. That minute or two you are trying to save might not be worth the hurry. It might cost you far more. I'm pretty sure if the construction folks have people entering their work areas at warp speed, they will have the Sheriff around to help with re-entry. Be careful, think ahead and slow down. Heck,

you might even see that bunny sitting along the road, the ibis in the pasture, the hawk on the fence or your neighbor waving at you. Stay Safe!

#### SURVEY



The Meadow Wood Farms Property Owners Association Board would like to thank all of those who participated in our recent survey. There were 40 people who took part in at least some portion of the survey, of which 88% were members of the Association. We received a lot of good and interesting feedback to digest. In addition, there were seven people who filled out the request to contact portion, five of them who left call back numbers and one, a Mr. DoNot Bother, left no contact information.

I'm sure many of you are thinking, "What happens next?". Well, this next week I will be contacting those who left phone numbers wishing to be contacted. Additionally, at our recent Board meeting, VP Donna Levin offered to review the results and comments and work up some areas of discussion, as well as, action items for the Board to consider and share with the Association. Please do not expect that to happen immediately. It will take some time to put it together.

#### President's Letter Continued from Page 2.

BK Sawyer was recognized for, and I pretty much quote; "working the refreshments for about 150 years". Now I haven't lived here that long, but if she has been doing it for that long, BK looks fabulous for her age. We all know it's not that long, but BK is certainly a fixture at the refreshment line. I know we all appreciate her efforts, and those who help her, since I think many of the attendees of the Association meetings show up as much for the treats as the company.

We also recognized a band of "good deed doers", to quote the Wizard of Oz. On Saturday September 13<sup>th</sup>, 14 people showed up to help clean up Friendship Park in preparation for Dancing Under the Stars. We spent about 2 hours picking up branches, pulling vines, spraying growing green stuff with bleach, clearing out some of the low hanging branches and burning them in a small pile. All in all, we got the park all spiffed up. Thanks goes out to: Wayne and Pam Hebert, Donna and Warren Levin, Art Eide, Elizabeth Waller, Dick Woodrome, Lisa Marie and Ed Lucia, Mark Chapdelaine, Connie Story, Sandy Mollberg, Deb Kane and yes I was there as well. It's great to see folks come together for a good cause.

The last thing I would like to address is appearances. I'm talking about the appearance of your property through other people's eyes. Are your weeds so tall your horses can play hide and seek? Has your mower been put away for so long the Packard emblem fell off? Have the vines and bramble taken over your property lines and fences? When you do mow, does it look like it could be baled and it leaves clumps in the road the size of an armadillo?

If any of this sounds even remotely familiar, then what must it look like to others? Almost every day we have prospective property owner's drive through Meadow Wood Farms. These new residents are our lifeblood. They help keep our Association vibrant. They bring new ideas and vision to our neighborhood. When they drive through here and say; "Wow! Look at that place!" Let it be because it is well kept, and not due to your collection of weeds. We have enough vacant homes that need attention, don't let someone think yours is one of them. Pick up, clean up and take pride in not only your home, but your neighborhood as well. It's all part of the care of feeding of Meadow Wood Farms.

Stay Safe. Dave Kane, President MWFPOA

# Meadow Wood Equine Club (not affiliated with MWFPOA) —Carol Shockey



MWEC - Meadow Wood Equine Club Inc. (not affiliated with MWFPOA)

is a social group of horse oriented people. Join us for discussions, find someone to ride with, camaraderie, food, etc.. Guests / Visitors are welcome. **Membership is open to anyone** – you do not have to own a horse or live in Meadow Wood Farms to join. Membership is \$5.00 a year. Members receive a 10% discount off "most in store items" at Seminole, Tack Shack and J & J Tack. - some restrictions apply – some items are not discounted, such as feed, hay, shavings, and warehouse items. Ask store for their details. You must show your membership card to receive the discount. For more information, please call: Secretary-Treasurer Kathy Rohlwing at 861-7405, or Vice-President Carol Shockey at 873-4719, or President Leroy Conro at 873-2153.

#### **Upcoming Horsey and Other Events**

October 4, 2014 - POP Schooling Show - at the Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Highway 475, Ocala. For more information, such as entry forms and fees, ride times, etc., <u>FHP-POP.com</u>, or call Show Secretary, Alexis Brown at 716-622-2562.

October 4, 2014 - Marion Saddle Club Horse Show - at the Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Highway 475, Ocala. For more information, contact Debbie Gibson at <a href="mailto:foxflower7@aol.com">foxflower7@aol.com</a>, or visit the <a href="https://www.marionsaddleclub.com">www.marionsaddleclub.com</a>

October 5, 2014 - POP XC Day - at the Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Highway 475, Ocala. For more information <u>FHP-POP.com</u>, or call Alexis Brown, Show Secretary, at 716-622-2562.

October 7, 2014 - The Thoroughbreds of Marion County: An Overview - introductory class - two-meeting course - Tuesday Oct 7 & Tuesday Oct 14 9:30 -11:30 - learn the basics from breeding to the starting gate. Divided into classroom time and a field trip to the Ocala Breeder's Sale. Fee: \$50.00. Class held at Master the Possibilities Education Center, 8415 SW 80th Street. 861-9751. To register or more information <a href="http://masterthepossibilities.com/classes.phpm=10&y=2014">http://masterthepossibilities.com/classes.phpm=10&y=2014</a> &sid=61

October 11 & 12, 2014 - Hunt Country Horse Shows - at The Grand Oaks Resort & Museum, 3000 Marion County Rd, Lady Lake.

October 11, 2014 - Florida Donkey and Mule Expo 2014 - at the Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Highway 475, Ocala. For more information, contact Judith Hamm at <a href="mailto:juellhamm@gmail.com">juellhamm@gmail.com</a>

October 11, 2014 - Tractor Supply Farm Swap - Saturday 9:00 am - 2:00 pm - (RAIN OR SHINE) at Tractor Supply - 11252 N Williams St, Dunnellon. Buy-Sell-Trade Anything and Everything Poultry, Livestock or Farm related (NO yard sale items). They can have some corals set up for anyone who wants to bring larger animals such as horses and cattle if you contact Joan: 352-216-4225. For more information contact Joan: 352-216-4225

October 11 & 12, 2014 - Sunshine State Lure Coursing. at the Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Highway 475, Ocala. For more information, contact Sue Kort at 352-357-0383, or email at <a href="mailto:payrollem@reliableconstructors.com">payrollem@reliableconstructors.com</a>

October 13, 2014 - OBS Fall Mixed Sale Under Tack - Monday 10:00 AM - at Ocala Breeders' Sales Co - 1701 Southwest 60th Avenue.

October 14-15, 2014 - OBS Fall Mixed Sale - Including Horses of Racing Age Section - at Ocala Breeders' Sales Co - 1701 Southwest 60th Avenue. For more information http://www.obssales.com/2014/09/2014-fall-mixed-sale/

October 18 and 19, 2014 - The Fall Fling Horse Driving Trial and Combined Test, at the Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Highway 475, Ocala. Dressage and Cones will be on Saturday and Marathon will be on Sunday. All Combined Test entries will go on Saturday. Levels offered at this event are Training, Preliminary and Intermediate. If you have any questions, call Ellen Ettenger, Event Director, 352-615-6460

October 24-26, 2014 - Florida Reining Association Jackpot Show - at The Grand Oaks Resort & Museum, 3000 Marion County Rd, Lady Lake.

October 25-26, 2014 - Sunshine State Lure Coursing - at the Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Highway 475, Ocala. For more information, contact Sue Kort at 352-357-0383, or email at payrollem@reliableconstructors.com

October 26, 2014 - Stride Dressage Schooling Show V - at the Florida Horse Park, 11008 S Highway 475, Ocala. For more information <a href="http://www.stridedressage.org/shows.htm">http://www.stridedressage.org/shows.htm</a>

# **Veterans Appreciation BBQ**



**VETERANS AND ACTIVE SERVICE MEMBERS!** 

The 1st Annual Meadow Wood Farms

Veterans Appreciation BBQ on Friday, November 7th, 2014,

6:30—8:30 p.m.

to be held at the Friendship Park.

Tickets are free for Vets and Active Service and \$5 for all others

Call Dave Kane 352-509-7754 for Tickets or Get them at the October Board Meeting



# Line Dancing At The Park ——-by Sandy Mollberg

Our Line Dancing "Club" has been well attended. We are meeting on Mondays and Wednesdays at 7:00 PM at the Friendship Park. There is a step-by-step run through before each dance to ensure you get it. Y'all come! It's lots of fun and good exercise. Call Sandy Mollberg at 861-9622 or just show up.

It's FREE!

Our Line Dancers
Strutting Their Stuff
at

**Dancing Under The Stars** 



Support Your Local Merchants. They're Supporting Us.

Promote your business with an ad in the Meadow Wood Farms Newsletter. For more information or to place an ad, please contact Jodie Gebhard 352 390-3739. Although the Association cannot warrant its advertisers, many are your neighbors and all will appreciate your patronage.



CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATE

(352) 425-3578







### **CLASSIFIED ADS**

#### HALLOWEEN PARTY, OCT. 31

starting at 6 p.m. at the SW 200 Sheriff's Office.

Hot Dogs. Bounce House and Candy.

Every year the Marion County Sheriff's office has a Halloween party for the children in the county. Last year the turnout was so large they ran out of candy.

We don't have "trick or treaters" in Meadow Wood Farms so if you could please donate some Halloween candy to this event it would be greatly appreciated. (Only individually wrapped candy for safety reasons).

I would like to start collecting candy the week of October 13 and continue to collect for two weeks. I will have a covered plastic tub at my gate for anyone wishing to drop off candy. The candy will be delivered to the Sheriff's office before the party.

Thanks. Nancy Kostoff, 13 Needles Dr.. 352/229-2806



# PEGASUS REALTY & ASSOCIATES INC

Dorothy Henry Realtor

(352) 817-7494

Fax (352) 629-0296 Email: DOROTHYH2008@yahoo.com HORSEPROPERTIESOFOCALA.COM

> 5685 West Highway 40 Ocala, Florida 34482



#### **FOR SALE**

OWNER FINANCING OR LEASE OPTION W/ 5% DOWN

2 Bed, 2 Bath, 2 Car Garage

Porch s/ Glass Windows used as 3rd Bdrm

CBS 1,400 sq. ft., Stone Fireplace, New Roof

12'x24' Workshop w/ electric & water

1.9 Acres, Perimeter Fenced Paddock

\$139,900.00

#### **HOW TO PLACE CLASSIFIED ADS**

Classified Ads (limited to 40 words maximum) must be received by the 20th of each month. This space is dedicated to MWFPOA members.

Send your information for next month's newsletter with subject "MWF Classified" to: <a href="mailto:jqebhard@sbcglobal.net">jqebhard@sbcglobal.net</a>

#### **VOLUNTEER SPIRIT?**

If you want to get more involved in your neighborhood and make more friends, we are always looking for volunteer spirited neighbors. Contact any board member to learn about our latest projects and initiatives.

We had another good day in the park. We accomplished everything we set out to do: pick up branches and burn them, bleach the mold around the pavilion. Special thanks to our volunteers: Wayne and Pam Hebert, Dave and Deb Kane, Art Eide, Elizabeth Waller, Donna and Warren Levin, Lisa Marie and Ed Lucia, Mark Chapdelaine, Connie Story, Sandy Mollberg, Dick Woodrome.





# MWFPOA and the Party Committee would like to express thanks to all who attended the "Remembering the 60's" Danc-

ing Under the Stars. There wasn't a dull moment all evening! Dinner was fantastic with so much to choose from thanks to the help of those who shared side dishes and desserts. The DJ kept us hopping to the best tunes, several door prizes were given out, great gifts went to the best 60's costumes and the best twist contestants, and a special performance from none other than Sonny & Cher filled the evening. There's still some mystery how Sonny could come back to life but he was there along with the alluring Cher and the crowd went wild! (Who was that behind the mustache?) Folks had such a good time and were generous with their compliments.

Success: The word that covers all of the efforts of a few folks that made all this possible resulting in our guests leaving happy and commenting on how they are looking forward to the next Dancing Under the Stars

It was a memorable night for sure and we too are looking forward to bringing our neighbors and fun filled time next year. Don't miss it, watch for announcements in the Newsletter. Your Party Committee: Connie Story, Sandy Mollberg, Pam Hebert, Linda Lemisch.

Do you know of a Meadow Wood Farms neighbor in need? The Meadow Wood Farms Angels are anonymous volunteers who are ready to help.



To submit a request for assistance, email:

MWFAngels@gmail.com or call Elizabeth Waller. The Angels will contact you and obtain additional information in order to evaluate the request.



This October BK will run in the Susan G. Komen "Race for the Cure". We can help find a cure for cancer! BK is a survivor and a great supporter of the cause.

To be a sponsor, please send BK your check made out to: Susan G. Komen Foundation.

Donate online: www.komensuncoast.org/makea-donation/donate-online/

Thank you so much for your continuing support. BK Sawyer ~13 Lookout Lane, Ocala, FL 34482 352-861-8883

#### **JOIN MEADOW WOOD FARMS ASSOCIATION**

Page 11



# Membership Form & Information to Access Our Website, etc.

Send payment for ads to
Dick Woodrome
MWFPOA, P.O. Box 771896, Ocala, FL 34477

Annual membership dues for the MWFPOA are June through May. If you aren't a member, we would love for you to join us. The MWFPOA provides all kinds of services for your neighborhood (including this newsletter). Please use the form below to accompany your check. **Need to check if you've paid?** Contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com.

To Join The Meadow Wood Farms Email Blasts and Conversation, go to Meadowwoodfarms l@aol.com and ask the site master to add your email address. Please respect the rules...no politics, or religion or any attachments or offensive material. This site is offered by a private member of the association. It is an extremely useful tool and we are grateful to that person.

#### MEADOW WOOD FARMS WEBSITES:

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

From main page, click on Neighbor to Neighbor-Neighbor to Neighbor Directory

From main page, click on Newsletter - and then the month.—Newsletters

# Please Join

#### MEADOW WOOD FARMS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Please send your check for \$55.00 (Annual Dues Effective June 01, 2014) with this form to:

Meadow Wood Farms Property Assoc., Inc., P.O. Box 771896, Ocala FL 34477

A directory is distributed to MWFPOA member at no charge. It may be purchased by non-members for \$5.00. Additional copies for members = \$2.00.

posted on the website, which saves the Association printing and mailing costs.

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com

Photos always Looks.

DEADOW WOOD FARMS

P.O. BOX 77-1896

P.O. BOX 77-1896



# ATTENTION RESIDENTS ASPHALT DAVING NOTICE

Weather permitting, resurfacing activities in this neighborhood are scheduled to begin within the next several days (possibly tomorrow).

We appreciate your cooperation in helping us complete this project with as little inconvenience as possible to all involved.

- Please park your vehicles at least three feet off the paved road surface.
- Do not run sprinklers the night before that might leave the paved surface in a wet condition.
- Keep young children and pets indoors and away from the hot asphalt during paving operations.
- 4. Do not drive on "tack" coat of black, liquid asphalt applied just before resurfacing. Driving on "fresh tack" and then onto your driveway will stain your driveway.

After resurfacing is applied, wait at least 30 minutes before driving on the new surface, and avoid turning wheels when the vehicle is stationary.